CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING
1-9-20
Present:  Pam Meek, Ron Easton, Joyce Cutbirth, Sara Meyers, Pastor Bill George, Nancy Cramer, and Jim McDonald.

The meeting was called to order at 6:36 pm.

Devotion
Verses from Luke Chapter 10 were read and discussed.

Prayer was given by Pr. Bill.

Treasurer's Report
None

Pam will request the 2019 figures from Doug in time for the February council meeting.

Ron and Nancy discussed creating a bar graph with 4-5 elements on it in percentages.  Ron will get with Doug to get numbers.
Minutes
Ron moved and Joyce seconded that the minutes be approved as presented.  Motion carried.
Pastor's Report

Thank you to the congregation for the gift that was presented on Christmas Eve to Pr Bill and Carla.
The Transition Team is meeting on 1/22/20 to work on their report.
There is a meeting on 1/15/20 to discuss Lenten services with the 4 other area churches.  The theme and schedule will be finalized at that time.
Ash Wednesday service will be 2/26/20 at 7 p.m.

Council members need to answer these 4 questions:
1-How are projects carried out at All Saints?  Who area the identified leaders of All Saints?

2-What are the goals, short term and long term, of All Saints?

3-What resourced for ministry are available at All Saints?
4-How is leadership defined and carried out at All Saints?

Pr Bill will do open forums with the congregation about the transitional process.

President's Report
Synod assembly will be held in St Louis this year.  A notice will be put in the bulletin, newsletter, and weekly email asking for members to volunteer to attend.  April 15, 2020 is the deadline for the early registration discount.
First Lutheran Church in KS is celebrating their 150th anniversary.  An announcement will be made at our service on 1/12/20 recognizing this milestone.

Sara moved and Joyce seconded a motion to donate $150 in their honor to World Hunger.  Motion carried.

Worship & Music
A brief meeting was held before the council meeting to discuss the proposed bulletin format change.  Worship and Music will test it and discuss it before it is brought to the entire congregation.  A cost estimate must be obtained before an informed decision is made.  The cost of Sundays and Seasons is offset by not buying the Celebrate inserts.  Pam will check with Jean to see the date and quantity of Celebrate inserts and bulletin covers on hand.  Readings could be emailed to lectors the Monday before they read.  She can email them to Pr Bill for practice.  Paper, toner, staples, and salary expenses will need to be factored into the decision.  Ron will work on the estimate.  The new format would allow a few large print bulletins to be printed.

Ron and Jean will work on a printout for Pr Bill for the complete service.
Maundy Thursday is April 9, the normal date for church council.  Pr Bill will decide if we are having service or moving the council meeting.

Learning

The youth are leading service on 1/19/20.  Jim will find out this week if there will be a reception after the service.  They will greet, usher, and lector.  There will not be a sermon, but they will give a presentation on their church visits.
Super Bowl Sunday is 2/2/20 and the kids will be collecting cans of soup for Souper Bowl which will be donated to CSL.  Some of the kids went around Pam’s neighborhood and left plastic grocery bags with notes asking for donations.  They will pick them up on 1/15/20.

Jim talked to his contact at the synagogue, Temple B’nai Jehudah, and hopes to schedule a visit for a Friday night in March. It is at 123d and Nall and is the oldest synagogue in the KC metro area.

Pam said there are daily services at the mosque, and they are familiar with hosting groups of visitors.  We would invite members to attend on any day other than Sunday.  Women are welcomed and are not required to cover their heads.  Conservative clothing would be appropriate, and attendees will have to remove their shoes.
Witness
Ron went to the Chamber of Commerce luncheon on 12/19/19 and there were about 85-90 in attendance.  It was new member month, so he arrived ½ hour early and was able to network.

The decision was made late on 12/15/19 to cancel service.  Pam made that decision after getting to church and realizing how slick it was.  We don't have a call tree for cancellations, but someone can volunteer to organize it and operate it.  Cancellation info is posted on Facebook, the website, channel 9 on TV (instantaneous), and by text.  Ron is working on getting notifications on other local TV channels.
We have 29 enrolled in text notifications including 6 that signed up after the cancellation on 12/15.
Ron is doing the weekly Happenings with Jean’s assistance.  He does the body of it and Jean fills in the worship helpers and sends it out.  They are moving towards her doing all of it on her own.  He will change the graphic for the Transition team to a softer image.

Nancy Cramer’s writings are posted on our website. Ron talked to Nancy about doing a Q & A after a showing of 1917 at the Blue Springs 8 theater.  She would be able to display and sell her books.

AA asked to use the church for weekly meetings.  All Saints has the right to determine which days are not available due to church activities.  Ron moved and Nancy seconded the motion that AA be able to use the church for weekly meetings.  Motion carried.  They will be reminded to turn down the thermostats and lock up after their meetings.  It is unknow when they will begin to hold meetings at our church.
Stewardship
Sharon LeVasseur is working on Soles 4 Souls for our Lenten project.  Bob L is having knee surgery in early February, so she won’t be available for other projects.
An email is being sent about the community garden meeting on 1/14/20 @ 1 pm.  Pam will call and set up the meeting.  They want to meet on a weekday to walk the grounds and make suggestions.  We will need someone to act as facilitator for the project.  We can expect people to lose interest during the hot season.  Our only involvement should be if they abandon the plot.  We would give them one month and then clear it out. Ron Easton mentioned it at the Chamber of Commerce meeting and received good feedback.  It is a fantastic location and it will be a great resource for the community.
Community Life

We need to update the Time and Talent forms and have everyone fill them out annually.  This is a great way to determine our resources.  The results need to be tabulated and given to the appropriate groups in a timely fashion.  We have had bad response in the past because the results were not acted upon by leaders of the church.  Reminders will be put in the bulletin, weekly email, newsletter, and on our Facebook page.  
Pam will give Nancy names of some of the leaders in the church so they can be interviewed.  These interviews will be in the newsletter to help foster a better sense of community between our members.  Nancy has a table in the narthex with pictures of people from around the world.
Property

Pam called the fire inspector because she hadn’t heard from him.  He had an incorrect phone number.  We didn’t receive a written report because he had an incorrect email address.  Pam now has the report.  The extension cord used as the plug in for the hot water heater needs its own circuit.  An electrician gave us a quote of $350 to add a GFI outlet and heat tape. The quote does not include the outdoor lights.  They can do it, but we might be able to do it ourselves for a lower cost.  Jim moved and Ron seconded a motion to accept an estimate up to $750 for the outlet and heat tap correction.  Pam will verify with the electrician that this will solve the issue with the Fire Inspector.  She will ask Ron Miller about the outside light because it could be a bulb issue.
There was not an answering machine in the office since we installed the new phones.  Ron purchased one for $14 and will get it set up.

We will use the same company for snow removal.  They do not clear sidewalks.  They bill us once at the end of the season.

Old Business

Doug Neeb will be contacted to find out if he got answers to his tax questions.  The treasurer must be a member of the congregation and is a member of council. Doug was not required to attend council meetings except for budget discussions.  There was a discussion about hiring a bookkeeper to pay the bills and pension payments.
A concern was raised that there was no communion on 5th Sundays and visitors might be confused.  Ron has updated the newspaper ad, newsletter, Facebook page, and weekly email to clearly state there is no communion on 5th Sundays.

The office thermostat is in the SS room so the issue of no heat in the office has been resolved.

Jim will be the assistant director of a play in June.  He may miss meetings during April and May because of rehearsals.
New Business

The date for the congregational meeting for May will be set at the February council meeting.  Jim and Joyce's terms are up but they can stay on for another term.  Ron, Nancy, and Sara were elected last year.  One of them is a two year term and the others are three year terms.  The VP is in charge of getting a slate of people for the open positions.
Nancy moved and Ron seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:24 p.m.  Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted
Sara Meyers

Council Secretary
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